Linguists and Educators from across the Region Join Together to Promote the Understanding of Language Variation in the Classroom


Christine Mallinson, Assistant Professor in the LLC Program, joined with Dr. Anne H. Charity Hudley of The College of William and Mary to offer a week-long summer workshop entitled “Language Variation in the Classroom: An Educator’s Toolkit.” The workshop, hosted by the Virginia Commonwealth University Department of Education and Division of Community Engagement, was a special opportunity for in-service K-16 educators to learn about language variation. Participants earned three graduate credits through the Education School at Virginia Commonwealth University. The Schools of Education School at The College of William and Mary and Christopher Newport University, as well as the Department of Linguistics at Georgetown University, all accepted credit for the course, and students from their programs attended as well.


The workshop was designed to help educators design strategies to better assist students from diverse language backgrounds, particularly from the South. Educators who attended the workshop gained practical knowledge about the relationship between language and culture and how different communication styles manifest in classroom environments. Ten educators from Virginia and Maryland attended the workshop, and participants ranged from kindergarten teachers to college counselors to sign language interpreters.  By the end of the week, participants felt better equipped to help students from all language backgrounds succeed in school through a greater understanding of the difference between random errors and differences in linguistic forms that are influenced by a student’s language background. The “toolkit” that educators attending the workshop took home included ideas for lesson plans, project plans, workshop readings, and presentations to be used in the educators’ own classrooms and schools. 


The workshop will be repeated twice next summer and is appropriate for educators who work with students of all grade levels and in all subject areas. Accommodations are available for out-of-town participants, and a discounted tuition rate is available for multiple participants coming from the same school district or university. Registration for next summer will be available at:  http://www.community.vcu.edu/programs/sws/. Email acharityhudley@wm.edu or mallinson@umbc.edu for more information.

Charity Hudley has received a grant from the National Science Foundation to expand their workshops. Undergraduate and graduate students will continue to be incorporated in many aspects of the production of the workshop series. Students will be supported in conducting further research, assisting with the preparation of instructional materials, serving as teaching assistants during the workshops, and gathering feedback from participants to make appropriate revisions to the workshop curriculum. Students will also benefit from the opportunity to travel to and attend professional conferences and workshops related to language and education. If you are an educator or an undergraduate or graduate student interested in working with the project, please contact Professor Mallinson at mallinson@umbc.edu or Professor Charity Hudley at acharityhudley@wm.edu.

